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ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Sustainability Study 

Liverpool Street Elementary School 

Meeting Notes 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018  

6:30 p.m. 

 Sustainability Study – Liverpool Street Elementary School – Meeting #1 

- Kimberley Douglass, District Education Chairperson, welcomed everyone to the first Sustainability Study public meeting for 

Liverpool Street Elementary School.  Kimberley thanked the Principal of Liverpool Street Elementary School for her hospitality and 

a tour of the school prior to the meeting. 

- Catherine Blaney, Acting Superintendent of ASD-W presented a 38 page power point presentation called Liverpool Street 

Elementary School Sustainability Study.  This presentation along with other documents supporting this study can be found on our 

website http://web1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/sustainability/Pages/Liverpool.aspx 

- The District Education Council (DEC) introduced themselves and they provided the area in which they serve as a Councilor. 

- The next public meeting at Liverpool Street Elementary School will be held on November 29, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.  At that time, 

stakeholders will be given an opportunity to present to the DEC.  A stakeholder registration form is posted on the Anglophone West 

School District website under Liverpool Street Elementary Sustainability Study.  This document needs to be completed and sent to 

Carol Clark-Caterini one week prior to that meeting to present to the Council.  The final meeting will be held on Thursday, 

January 24, 2019 at Fredericton High School, Tom Morrison Theatre. 

- Three outcomes included in Policy 409 are to remain status quo (where the study is declared finished), to make a recommendation to 

the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development to invest in repairs for the school, and thirdly, a recommendation to 

build a new school and close Liverpool Street Elementary School and combine with Forest Hill Elementary School for students 

continued education.   

 

 Public Comments and Questions: 

- Are you looking for a location in this area that would support a new school?  Kimberley answered that they would make a site 

recommendation to the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development for approval.  The parent asked if the district could 

then share the location that they would be recommending.  Shawn responded that the current Liverpool Street Elementary School 

would be the best location as the space is large enough to support a larger school. 

- Do you have projections for this catchment area?  Shawn referenced reviewing the South Side Study that had been completed by 

Ernst & Young.  Included in this study is the catchment area projections.  Shawn made the audience aware of this study being 

available on the ASD-W website under sustainability studies, if interested in reviewing. 

- Kimberley recognized the city of Fredericton to be a growing city unlike other communities in the Province of NB. 

 

 Closing Comments:   

- The Acting Superintendent reminded the community to be prepared for the next public meeting on November 29, 2018 by 

completing the stakeholder registration form available at the entrance of the school or on the ASD-W Liverpool Street Elementary 

School Sustainability Study website.  Once completed, this document needs to be submitted to carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca one 

week in advance of the meeting with details of who will be presenting to the District Education Council.   

- The Superintendent’s power point presentation was posted to the Liverpool Street Elementary School Sustainability Study website 

with other pertinent documents for review.  An e-mail address, asdwsustainability@nbed.nb.ca was provided for communication 

with the district along with the mailing address and contct phone number.  

- Catherine Blaney thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for their questions and comments. 

 

 Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday, November 29, 2018 - Meeting # 2 at Liverpool Street Elementary School 

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

Council Members Present: 

 Tanya Adams – SD 01 

 Andy Saunders – SD 02 

 Andrew Corey – SD 05 

 Stephanie Haslam – SD 06 

 Terry Pond – SD 07 

 Jane Buckley – SD 09 – Vice Chair 

 Kimberley Douglas – SD 10 – Chair 

 Faith Kennedy – SD 11 

 Wallace Carr – SD 12 

 

Council Member Regrets: 

 Miriam Grant – SD 04 

 Sean Winslow – SD 08 

 Mark Noël – SD 13  

 David Perley – First Nations 

ASD-W Staff Present: 

• Catherine Blaney, Acting Superintendent 

• Carol Clark-Caterini, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent and DEC 

• Shawn Tracey, Director of Finance and Administration 

• Wayne Annis, Director of Schools – FEC 

• Judy Cole, Director of Communication 

• Mark Manderson, Assistant Transportation Manager 

• Angus Smith, Facilities Manager 

• Nadine Peters, Assistant Facilities Manager 

• Richard McCarthy, IT Support 

 

Guests: 

Approximately 7 Community and School Staff Members  
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